
Oberstdorf Shorttrack 
Summercamp 2024 

         Bulletin no. 5                      Thursday 1 August 2024 

Registration & Check in Information 
 
On Saturday 3 August 2024 the 13th edition of the Oberstdorf Shorttrack Sum-
mercamp will start. More than 200 skaters from 38 clubs out of 12 countries 
will attend this event. In order to make the Registration process as easy as 
possible we ask everybody to follow the understated procedure. We wish you 
all a sportive week with a lot of friendship among all skaters and supporters.  
 
Registration & accreditation 
Saturday 3 August 2024 from 12.00-16.00 hr. 
 
Registration at Oybele Halle 
The registration will take place in the Oybele Halle, were at 18.30 hr also the Wel-
come Barbecue will take place. The address is Am Faltenbach 4F, 87561 Oberstdorf. 
The Oybele Halle is only 300 meter away from the Ice rink. We request everybody to 
come walking or by bike as the Parking for cars will not be open. 
 
Ticket & payment Entry fee 
At arrival in the Oybele Halle you can register and collect the tickets for the events 
and meal vouchers. If you did not yet pay the Entry fee you can do that then here. We 
request everybody to pay in cash in euro and bring the exact amount of money as we 
do not have the possibility for much exchange money. Payment by bank-card is not possible. 
 
Meal-vouchers 
There is a small amount of meal-vouchers left over. If you did not order for them it is possible to buy them at 
the Registration desk. 
 
Skaters photo for accreditation card for entering Ice rink 
After the registration the skaters have to go to the Photo corner to make a picture for the accreditation card 
which is necessary for entering the Ice rink. Parents can enter the Ice rink together with the skaters for free. 
 
Technical check of skates 
In the Oybele Halle we also will have a corner available to get a technical check of your skates by our Tech-
nical Support Team. Also it is possible here to have blades rounded or make an appointment for this. 
 
Helping sett up for Welcome barbecue 
We request everybody to help during the afternoon setting up all the tables and benches for the evening 
Welcome Barbecue. 
 
After Welcome Barbecue clean up of Oybele halle 
At the end of the evening we request everybody to help us with cleaning up the hall and putting all tables 
and benches back into the storage. 
 
Setting up safety padding in Ice rink at 20.40 hr 
At 20.40 hr a group of volunteers has to go to the Ice rink in order to sett up the padding in both Ice rinks. 
This makes that we don’t have to do that Sunday morning very early. We ask as much as possible people to 
help with this. See the separate bulletin for the padding.      
 
Volunteers Registration at Information desk 
It is only possible to organize this Summercamp with the support of a lot of volunteers. On the Mo-
bile website you can see a list of necessary volunteers; please register your self to help us. We 
wish you all a nice and sportive week in Oberstdorf. 


